OAKDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Oakdale Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry Bloom on Monday, February 10th, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.  Chairman Bloom, Supervisor Tiber, Supervisor Dechant, Clerk Wilson and Treasurer Betthauser were present.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve the minutes of the previous Town Board meeting held on January 13th 2020.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Bloom, to accept the Clerk’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve payment of bills as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Driveway permit for Eric Dietzman on Gridiron Ave discussed.  Dechant approved without culvert required at present time however a culvert may be required at a later date.

Fire Station Rent / Rental agreement for Jan 1, 2020 thru Dec 31, 2024 discussed.  Bloom spoke of advantages of having fire department close to Town residents and no other use for space without the fire department.  Dechant noted the high costs of replacement fire packs the fire station is facing soon, around $150,000.  Unanimous Town Board agreement to rent current space for next term at the equal rate being paid for the Town of La Grange fire station, as was done in the past.

Highway storage shed update discussed.  Construction on storage shed is complete except for 1 piece of bent metal which is to be replaced by Brickl Bros.  Clerk Wilson is instructed to hold the check until Bloom notes the tin replacement has been completed.

2020 Town Reorganization schedule discussed.

Road report update.  Big pine tree on Itasca appears rotten and dangerous, discussion on removal.  Patrolman Finucan noted interest in a 63” mower attachment for the John Deere mowing tractor that would give a finer cut than the present one.  Backhoe had glass broken and replaced.  Road right of way clearing by Wedam Enterprises completed on Julep, Ivanhoe, Island and Holly.

Seal Coat and Gravel bid notices to be published reviewed.

Correspondence discussed.  

Upcoming WTA meeting February 20th at Ground Round in Tomah.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Upcoming WTA quarterly meeting at Wilderness in Wisconsin Dells on March 14th.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Dechant, to adjourn.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned 8:11p.m.


Alex E. Wilson
Oakdale Town Clerk 
